
City of Crittenden 

City Council Meeting 

Crittenden City Meeting  

July 11, 2017 

7 p.m. 

 

Council for the City of Crittenden met for its regular meeting with the following present: 

 

Mayor James C Livingood; Councilperson Jim Purcell; Councilperson Brian Barkley; 

Councilperson Donna Duley; Councilperson Earlene Stumbo; Fire Chief Lee Burton. 

Guest: Jennifer Williams, Mark Avery, Gerald & Sue Coots, Bret Browning and Ralph 

Howell.  Absent: Councilperson Clara Brown; Councilperson Roger Humphrey. 

Mayor Livingood called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Agenda was approved. 

 

Motion by Councilperson Brian Barkley, seconded by Councilperson Donna Duley to approve 

the minutes of the regular meeting, June 6, 2017.  Motion carried, all yes. 

 

Motion by Councilperson Jim Purcell, seconded by Councilperson Brian Barkley to approve the 

treasurer’s reports for the month of June 2017 as read. Motion carried, all yes. 

The mayor table until the August meeting the franchise bids from Duke Energy & Owen County 

Electric. 

The mayor and council decided not to place a stop sign half way down Waller Drive. 

Council heard the 1st reading of Ordinance No. 257-2017 an ordinance providing for a change in 

the direction of traffic on Sayers Street from a Two-Way Street to a One-Way Street in the City 

of Crittenden, Grant County, Kentucky and Authorizing Appropriate Signage. 

Duke Energy has a Small Business Energy Saver program that helps improves lighting in 

businesses to make it more cost efficient.  Duke has prepared a proposal for the Crittenden Post 

Office & Crittenden Fire Department which would cost the city $3,168.73. The mayor will call 

Steve Rickels and proceed with the project. 

The Mayor informed council that Jd was working with Kevin Willoughby to have the trees trim 

on Locust Street which are blocking the view. 

Ralph Howell who lives at 230 Hannah’s Way asked council if they would allow parking on his 

street. The city cannot change it due to a conflict with the Zoning and Subdivision regulations. 



The Mayor opened sealed bids for the Kyley Lane Project. The city received the four following 

bids:  Bluegrass Paving Inc. of $15,778.07; Len Riegler Blacktop Inc. of $26,440.00; Michels 

Construction of $18,894.00 and Eaton Asphalt of $19,156.00. 

Motion by Councilperson Jim Purcell, second by Councilperson Brain Barkley to accept the bid 

of $15,778.07 from Bluegrass Paving. The vote was: Councilperson Jim Purcell - yes; 

Councilperson Donna Duley - yes; Councilperson Brian Barkley - yes; Councilperson Earlene 

Stumbo – yes. Motion carried. 

Fire Chief Lee Burton handed out a monthly run report council. 

Jennifer Williams presented the Mayor and Council with information about the statement of 

work and service level agreement, inference to the city website. 

Motion by Councilperson Jim Purcell, seconded by Councilperson Brian Barkley to adjourn to 

next regular meeting August 1, 2017.  Motion carried, all yes. 

 

 

 

 

__________________________   _____________________________ 

James C. Livingood     Megan Simpson 

Mayor       City Clerk/Treasurer 
 


